Press Release Sherman County School District September 14, 2016



After reviewing submitted applications and interviewing candidates, the Sherman County School District Board of Directors appointed a new School Board member at its Regular meeting on Monday, September 12th. Kristie Coelsch will fill the Sherman County School District Board Position #3: Moro Zone seat vacated by Angie Thompson until the end of June 2017. The seat will be put to a public vote for a four-year term in May 2017.

"We are very pleased to welcome Mrs. Coelsch to the Sherman County School Board," said Bill Martin, Chairman of the Sherman County School Board. "Mrs. Coelsch has a passion for education and experience working on a variety of committees for the district, which will make her a great addition to our Board."

The board started advertising the open position immediately following its Special Board Meeting on August 17th at which time they accepted Mrs. Thompson's resignation, declared the vacancy and determined the process for filling the vacancy in accordance with board policy. "The individuals we interviewed were very qualified," Martin said. "I would have been comfortable with any of them on the board if we had room, but we only have one position, so we had to make a decision."